Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th September 2019 in Shireoaks Village Hall.
Present: 
Councillor MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors R Hauxwell, P Blagg, S Fielding,  G Corrie, B Ayton and A Henderson.
District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 
78/19 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillor G Robinson.
79/19 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding declared an interest in planning and Woodlands, Councillor Pressley in RDS and Councillor Blagg planning.
80/19 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 9th July 2019
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th July, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

81/19 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancies on Council – The person thought to be interested has not come to the meeting so it was agreed to keep advertising.
b) Station Car Park –Councillor Pressley reported that this is still being dealt with and a meeting is being arranged.
c) Cricket ground – A further letter has been sent.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – An email received had been circulated and was discussed.  Councillor Blagg suggested we send a reply explaining that before we could consider taking it on the area needs to be up to Nottinghamshire County Councils adoption standards with sixty years funding our criteria are similar to Bassetlaw District Council.  The clerk was also asked to mention that Bassetlaw had not been copied into the email, this was unanimously agreed.
e) Defibrillators – A sign has been received from Tesco Bags to be put up by the defibrillator.  There was discussion about putting a defibrillator the other end of the village and the clerk was asked to write to the school governors to see if one could be mounted on the external gate for the use of parents and residents.
f) RDS – Nothing further has been heard from Julian, the clerk was asked to write for an update and to see if he thinks it worth him coming to the October meeting.
g) Entrances into the Village, Spring Lane and Shireoaks Road - General Upkeep
Councillor Robinson had reported that there was no progress to report but this is still ongoing.  The clerk was asked to put bulbs and plants on the next agenda.
h) Illuminated sign – Nothing further has been heard, Councillor Pressley will chase up.
i) Safety Fencing – Nothing further has been heard, the clerk was asked to send a letter to Highways asking who owns the bridge parapet.
j) Best Kept Village – We were runners up again East Markham won.
k) Clock – A quote for £600 has been received for a new motor, Councillors discussed CIL money and agreed to defer this for the time being.
l) Marina Drive – The clerk reported that Kath Parker-Palmer had replied that she would ensure she gives this area passing attention, councillor agreed to leave this with the police.
82/19	New Business 
[bookmark: _Hlk13605657]a) Financial Regulations – The new draft regulations have been circulated and after discussion the clerk was asked to amend them for Shireoaks and circulate them so they can be discussed further at the next meeting.

b) CIL – An email has been received giving details of the CIL money to be claimed which is £123,941.47.   This was discussed and the clerk was asked to make further enquiries about timescales, audit fees and how many houses this covers before councillors choose the options available to them.

c) Competence – The clerk passed the required training and is now qualified for the General Power of Competence.  Councillor Blagg proposed Shireoaks Parish Council now meet the conditions for the Power of General Competence, seconded by councillor Fielding and unanimously agreed.

d) Minerals Local Plan– Details have been circulated.

e) Winter Service – Councillors agreed to keep this the same as last year.

f) Autumn Sweep – It was agreed not to accept this offer.

83/19	Planning
a) New Applications
   19/0611/FUL -27 Dwellings with New Access from Shireoaks Common and Associated Landscaping Works Land South of Woodend Farm East Of Shireoaks Common amendments Councillor Corrie proposed we send the same comments as previously, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all agreed.

Shireoaks Parish Council oppose this new development on the following grounds.
1. Village identity was added to Neighbourhood Plan after wide and prolonged consultation in the village.  Only the A57 would divide us from Gateford.  The Parish Council supports the views of local residents that they do not wish to see more new large developments in the village.  They do not wish to see their village overdeveloped.  Over 90% of residents, who completed a Neighbourhood plan questionnaire in 2013, said they did not want any more developments in the village. (A copy of the results of the questionnaire can be provided on request). 
2. The NEW Draft Bassetlaw Plan states objectives are 
a) “Manage the scale and location of development to support a balanced pattern of growth across urban and rural areas.”
b) “Conserve the District’s distinctive historic built and natural environments”
c) “Promote Rural Bassetlaw as a living and working landscape, where new development responds to local needs and opportunities, and protects the intrinsic character of the countryside.”
d) “ensure villages grow at rates and scale commensurate to their defined roles”
Shireoaks is thought to be in the countryside with its canal and woodlands. It has a conservation area in the village. This is the attraction of living in Shireoaks. Residents want to conserve that feeling and do not want to see any more large-scale development in the village. Groups like The Canal Trust and Friends of Woodlands are working endlessly to conserve the nature around the village. This location was the only open space separating us from Worksop itself.
3.	There are already flooding issues of concern to the Parish.  We consider that the new development will exacerbate the current situation. If the NEW Bassetlaw Draft Plan “seek to mitigate the effects of climate change” then destroying wildlife areas is not the answer.
4. 	The Parish Council is also aware of other developments within a few miles from this one.  There is therefore a risk of over development which would again contribute to the above and cause more flooding in the village.  Some of the other sites are far more suitable for housing. 
5.	The infrastructure is inadequate to support another housing development and there is already sufficient housing in this village. For instance St Luke’s School will not have enough places for yet more houses, or maybe not even for the houses currently being built. More finances would need to be allocated to this school from the developers to meet this need.
6.   There is only 1 road through the village divided by a busy railway crossing, which is also constricted in front of Shireoaks Row by parked cars, sometimes on both sides. Another development of this scale will create too much additional traffic. Regular queues of traffic stand at the railway crossing when the gates are down.  These queues can stretch as far as Church Corner on one side and Monks Way on the other side.
7.	Before the application is approved, the parish council would like the planning committee to take a look at the design and position of the entrance to this application. it is sited only about one hundred metres from the A57 roundabout. This will make an extra 4 entries onto Shireoaks Common within the space of ½ mile.
We are very interested in highway comments with regards to safety coming from the A57 and support the need for a right-turn lane and the need for the speed limit of 30mph to be moved to the roundabout as they suggest. They also advocate refuges to prevent overtaking through the junction in the interest of highway safety.
There are constant accidents/incidents in and around this A57 roundabout with cars coming too fast from there. Some vehicles ending up in ditches on Shireoaks Common.
8. 	The NEW Bassetlaw Draft Plan also acknowledges that there is a significant increase in the numbers of residents over 65 which is also reflective of national trends. This is quite apparent in the residents of Shireoaks. Therefore more large houses are not the types and mix of new homes required.
9. 	The NEW Bassetlaw Draft Plan stated that its purpose “is not to override or replace Neighbourhood Plans”. Shireoaks Plan was completed with residents help and they feel that their efforts and comments are truly ignored by Bassetlaw Planning Department.
b) Decisions 
19/00744/HSE 70 Middle Meadow Shireoaks Worksop Two Storey Side and Rear Extension Single Storey Rear Extension and Garage Conversion - granted
84/19 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley reported that there had been complaints about the anglers parking on Shireoaks Road and that they have now been instructed not to park there.  Councillor Pressley will be attending the planning meeting tomorrow regarding the application above.
Councillor Fielding had contacted Inspector Bellamy following the car which turned over and had requested he come out and do speed enforcement.  This was done and has now been included on the list so they will be back.
Councillors were informed that planning permission had been given off Sandy Lane for bulk asbestos and clinical waste.
85/19 Finance
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Balanced to statements as at 30.8.19
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£4,210.05

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	£10,820.94

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Gower
	
	
	£469.65

	
	HMRC
	
	
	
	£64.00

	
	M Welch
	
	
	£311.10

	
	SWHL
	
	
	
	£400.00

	
	Hemsall
	
	
	
	£40.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£1,284.75

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	£1,284.75

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£2,925.30

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£9,536.19

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£4,108.82

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£5,427.37

	
	
	
	
	


86/19 	Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
The clerk passed on details of the review of polling districts which remains the same for Shireoaks.
The street light reported by a resident was passed back to Highways.
87/19	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Litter was reported in Old Coach Road Drive and a request had been made for another dog bin, it was reported that there is already one there and the clerk was asked to contact Litterbusters.
A resident reported that the newly erected sign needs repainting and offered to do it, councillors pointed out that both signs need doing and felt they should be done professionally, the resident will be thanked.  The sign used to be in the soil and now has slabs in front this needs putting right when it is moved again and the flowers obscuring the sign will be cut.
88/19	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 8th October 2019. 
The meeting closed at 9pm.
